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STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: 07504 303153
MINUTES OF MEETING 23 January 2013
Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ),  P Livingstone (Vice Chairman) , K Steele, G Hewitson, 
D Overton, G Eastick, L Golightly, J Lambert, K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  A Close, Jean Johnson, J K Johnson, H Oliver  
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7-32 and welcomed all to a brand new year and the first meeting of the year.  He then handed over to the League Secretary who advised that the minutes of the previous meeting November 2012 had been posted on the League website; they were agreed by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
As reported at November Meeting Teams are still missing cautions off their match return, the easiest way to avoid a fine and ensure your match report is correct is to ask the referee at the end of the game.  

Charter Standard 

Still waiting on Durham County Football Association re course on Introductory to Coaching Adults, once I have details will let people know.  Teams should have completed Members Service by now, if not you need to get it done not a lot of time left?  All new teams should have completed their application for Charter Standard in line with League Rules, new teams to advise League Secretary and Peter Livingstone (Charter Standard Coordinator) of where they are with application before leaving tonight.

For the last 2 meetings I have been requesting First Aid certificates from a number of Teams, however the following teams have failed to comply with this instruction, Pot & Glass, Sun Inn Athletic and Thornaby Aerodrome Club therefore the matter will be placed before the Management Committee.  Also I have not received any First Aid Certificates from the new clubs.

Correspondence

Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association Suspension Lists

Durham County Football Association re Rule changes 2013 - 2014

Durham County Football Association re Match Based Suspensions

Durham County Football Association re Standard Punishments

Secretaries Report
Last weekend three teams failed to notify League Secretary of their game being cancelled, can I remind all teams that when a game is cancelled you notify the League Secretary first before anybody else; games were called off last Saturday but teams left until Sunday to advise League Secretary.  I knew on Thursday last week that games were not possible looking at the weather and also the forecast, if there is any doubt or you need advice then ring League Secretary.  

Whilst on about fixtures please make sure you check the website as there are now changes every week with the postponement of FA and County FA cups, as they take priority over our league fixtures, therefore please bear with us and it may be that you get a fixture with only a week’s notice, if for any reason you do not want a fixture and you are free then you need to let the League Secretary know.

A few teams have an Insurance Invoice in their envelope tonight, some of these are for players who have been registered for some time but we had not been invoiced for the players, they need to be paid on or before the next meeting.

As mentioned in correspondence I have received a copy of the proposed rule changes from the FA for the coming season most are just tidying up rules or amending.  As for us as far as I can see the biggest rule change involves determining league positions.  I will read the proposal out as it will change our rule completely if you agree.

In circumstances where two or more teams are equal on points team rankings shall be determined by goal difference where the goals scored against by each Club shall be deducted from the goals scored by that Club and the largest positive difference shall be placed the highest.  In the event of goal difference being equal the highest placed Club shall be the Club which has scored most goals.  In the event that two or more Clubs have the same goal difference and have scored the same number of goals then the highest placed Club shall be the Club which has won the most matches.

In the event of the two Clubs still being equal the Club which has the better playing record against the other Club in their head to head Competition matches during the Season will be the highest placed Club. 

The consensus of opinion was that teams were in favour of the change which from the League’s point of view is not a problem, this means that there will no longer be a play off for titles, promotion or relegation from the start of season 2013- 2014. 

I have also been advised by Durham County Football Association that those Clubs registered next season will again receive £50 towards their league fees; this money is paid to the league and deducted from your payment.

A number of Teams have fines outstanding and overdue, these need to be paid by Sunday, and failure to see this paid will result in the League Rules being applied and another fine being issued.  I have not implemented this as yet as I think it may have slipped peoples mind as they were sent out at the end of last year.  The teams with outstanding fines are as follows:

The Oxbridge, The Swan Billingham, Pot & Glass, Sun Inn Athletic and Thornaby Griffin these are all Good Conduct fines.

Date of the next League Meeting is Wednesday 20 February 2013
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:  

Port Clarence – Change of details

Sun Inn Athletic – Change of Secretary

The full details can be found on the website.

Team of the Month Award:

November’s winner Norton George & Dragon (Premier Division) – 1 League win and 1 draw plus 1 cup win Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy.
For December there was no winner:

Norton George & Dragon received a match ball presented by Derek Overton League President

Cup Draws – The draw for the John Jackson Memorial Trophy Round Three.
Referees: 
Jes Lambert had nothing to report

The Roll call was taken and three Teams were missing – Moby Grape, Sun Inn Athletic & Thornaby Griffin.
Any Other Business:  

Darren Humphries (Thornaby Dubliners) asked if the League was going to organise another workshop to replace the one that was postponed in August.  The League Secretary advised that nothing was planned; a number of Clubs stated they were waiting for a workshop to complete Member Services for the Charter Standard Health Check.  The League Secretary advised he would take the matter up with Andy Brown at Durham County Football Association to see if we can arrange anything.

There being no further business the Chairman reminded members of the date of the next meeting and wished all a Merry Christmas and he closed the meeting at 19-53.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:     20 February 2013
Minutes of Meeting held on 23 January 2013

